From: msouden@gmail.com [mailto:msouden@gmail.com] On Behalf Of Matt Souden

Sent: Thursday, May 13, 2010 11:22 AM

To: Kowalski, Matthew

Cc: Zawistowski, Jamie; Kirk Smith; eric board; Rob Finch; Stacy Vanwasshnova

Subject: Windsong

Hi Matt,

I'm also chiming in here and will be in attendance at the city planning meeting Tuesday.

I'm a resident of 2152 Stone School Circle - on the far side of the Stone School Townhomes from the Windsong development, and have recently joined the Association board.

I've listened to issues that the Stone School residents have had with the Windsong tenants consistently for the last five years. Other incidents not already mentioned that involved the Windsong tenants vandalizing Stone School Townhomes' property include spray paint vandalism to our buildings, and at one point vandalizing the utility hardware on the side of a building and shutting the electricity off for the whole building.

I realize these incidents could sound like just kids' pranks, and this email could be viewed as just a grumpy email from a neighbor concerned about their property values and annoyed with their neighbors - but we are moving over seas this fall, and let's face it - the housing market is going to take a long time to rebound, so I actually have less skin in this game compared to some residents.

But - here's what I believe. Right now Windsong is a small - but budding - problem. I firmly believe there's drug trafficking going on out of the neighborhood based on what I hear and see on a nightly basis when walking my dog. It's a classic loud and dramatic "ghetto" with the few units there now - and adding to this "annoyance" with more units is sure to make a small problem bigger.

Economically I'm not sure it makes a lot of sense to expand Windsong right now either - there are several newer and upcoming first-time-home-owner and low income assistance programs coming or available from the state and federal government- and lots of these are around existing and available (foreclosed) properties. I think we have four units available here in Stone School at this moment. It seems odd that adding new units in the midst of all these foreclosures is somehow sound business. My family builds condos in the Lansing area and have not broken ground on new units in over three years.

I'll be interested to hear from the petitioner why and how now is a good time to resume a project that fell apart just four years ago.

Sincerely,

Matt Souden

